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OSHC - CAMP AUSTRALIA 

Telephone :   0452 247 130 
Hours : 6.45 am - 8.45 am 
  3.30 pm - 6.00 pm 

Thur 4th Cook Book orders close 

Mon 8th Special Food Day orders due 

Tue 9th –11th  Gr 3 & 5 NAPLAN testing 

Thu 11th Gr Prep-Wee Willy Winky Breakfast 

Fri 12th  2018 Yr 7 transition forms due back 

 Mothers Day Stall 

Sun 14th  Mothers Day 

Mon 15th  Curriculum Day - pupil free 

Tues 16th  Gr 3/4 Bike Ed starts 

Wed 17th Special Food Day 

Fri 19th  Student Progress Reports 

Mon 22nd  Education Week 

 School Council Meeting 

Wed 24th Gr 5/6 Winter Lightning Prem 

Tues 30th  Regional Cross Country 

Wed 31st Gr 5/6 Winter Lightning Prem 

Tue 6th Prep Mums’ night 

Mon 12th  Queens Birthday Holiday 

Wed 21st Gr 1/2 PBL Exhibition 

 Special Food Day 

Fri 23rd  Half year Student reports home 

Tue 27th Gr Prep - Bravehearts 

 Gr 3/4 - Run, Ride & Roll Exhibition 

Wed 28th  Student led interviews 1.00pm 

Fri 30th  Last day Term 2 

 2.30pm dismissal 

2017 CALENDAR DATES 

 

NOTES HOME THIS WEEK 

 Bank Books    
 Receipts 
 Special Food Day order form 

 Occupation Group Confirmation form 

NAPLAN TESTING YEAR 3 & 5 STUDENTS 
National testing in literacy and numeracy for students 
in Grades 3 & 5 takes place next Tues/Wed/Thurs. 
Teachers have been familiarising students with the pro-
cess of formal testing and giving practice questions to 
help both alleviate any stress and maximise their poten-
tial in the tests.  Can we ask parents to help us by en-
suring students arrive at school in plenty of time as 
most testing is scheduled for morning sessions. Thank 
you.    

A flyer explaining the testing program has been sent 
home today to help explain the process to parents.  Re-
sults from the tests will be sent to parents early in 
Term 4.   

CURRICULUM DAY - MONDAY 15th MAY- PUPIL FREE 
Please be advised that Monday 15th May is a pupil free 
day for all students at Fyans Park.  All staff will be in-
volved in rigorous professional development around the 
new strategic plan goals.   

2018 YEAR 7 TRANSITION FORMS-FRI 12th MAY 
A reminder to parents of Grade 6 students that transi-
tion forms for secondary college next year are due to 
be returned to school by Friday 12th May.  

MOTHERS DAY STALL—FRIDAY 12th MAY 
A reminder that students will be able to buy mum a sur-
prise at our Mothers day stall next Friday. Students can 
bring $5 each and please bring a bag to carry your pur-
chase in.    

PARENT OCCUPATION GROUP CODES              
Parents will shortly receive an update for our records of 
‘Occupation Codes’ we require to form the basis of 
funding from the state government. We need our rec-
ords updated to ensure they are accurate to reflect 
occupations of our school families. Explanations and up-
date forms will go home in May to be returned  soon af-
ter. We ask all families to look to completing and re-
turning these forms when they arrive. If you require 
any help please contact the office.  

WELCOME TO THE MILES FAMILY                              
Welcome to the Miles family who have just arrived at 
our school. Miah Miles is in Grade 5/6G (Grade 5) and 
we look forward to working with her.                

MAY 

JUNE 
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ITEMS NEEDED IN YEAR 3/4 

The 3/4 Department is on the lookout for some items to support our STEM 
(Science, Technology, Engineering & Mathematics) PBL unit this term. If you 
have any of the following items or know of someone/somewhere we can get 

them, please send to the 3/4 building. Please see a Year 3/4 Teacher for further 
information. 

 

 

 

 

 Washing machine hose, 
vacuum hose, small drainage hose, 

conduit 

 

Paper towel roll, 
cling wrap / foil roll 

ϝ ¢ƻƛƭŜǘ ǇŀǇŜǊ Ǌƻƭƭǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ǇŜǊƳƛǧŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ 
ǳǎŜŘ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ hIϧ{ ǇǊƻǘƻŎƻƭǎ ϝ 

  

 

PVC pipe (diameter larger enough 
for marbles) 

 

PVC pipe fittings 
(diameter large enough 

for marbles) 
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Fyans Parkõs Annual 

Jlqebo$p A^v Pq^ii 
Friday 12 th May  

 Every year we are lucky enough to run our annual Motherõs Day stall so the 

children have the opportunity to buy a little something for Mum.  

 We are seeking any small gift donations (candles, soap, etc) to add to 

our stall for the children to choose their special gift for Mum this year.  

If you have any donations, please leave them at the office.  

Thanks for your donations and support.  

Parents Association  

Victorian Premiersõ Reading Challenge 

The Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge encourages children to read a set number of books over the year and 
record their efforts online.  Since the Challenge began 13 years ago, more than 2.2 million students have turned 
the pages of nearly 42 million books. 

Regular reading from an early age is vital for success at school and has lifelong benefits. The Challenge encour-
ages children to read more and promotes a love of reading, supporting the Education State target to have more 
students reaching the highest levels of achievement in reading. 

The Challenge for schools is now open and will run until Friday 8 September 2017.  All students from Grades 3-
6 are registered and have been provided with a username and password.  If you would like for your child/ chil-
dren to participate in the challenge and they are in Prep to 2, please visit the 5/6 building to see Mr Hambrook 
to register. 

Please click on the link below to visit the website to learn about the challenge for your child. 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/events/prc/Pages/students.aspx 

 

½Ð¸ÅÊ Ç¸ÉÂ ÇÉÀÄ¸ÉÐ Êº¿ÆÆÃ Ç¸É¼ÅËÊM ¸ÊÊÆºÀ¸ËÀÆÅ 

COOK BOOK ORDERS CLOSE TODAY! 

Last day to get your order in!   $10 each. 

Payment by cash, QKR, credit card, cheque. 

Books will be distributed before Friday 12 May. 

    

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/events/prc/Pages/students.aspx


¢ŜǊƳ н ²ŜŜƪ оΣ пǘƘ ƻŦ aŀȅ нлмт  

Lǘϥǎ ŀƭƭ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎƳƛƭŜǎΗ 

Hi Families,  

 In OSHC we made the children smile this week by watching movies of their choice, exploring new ways to 
make harma bead designs, playing board and card games and making the most of the nice days by spend-
ing time outside. The children have been utilising their time in OSHC to do their homework, reading and 
dancing to music provided, we play a variety of indoor group games, red knee, night at the museum and 
the letter game to name a few.  

As stated last week, we will be exploring and learning about a variety of Disabilities and the children will 
be doing activities surrounding the topic, we will be learning Auslan which will have us discussing about 
other ways to communicate with one another, on two of the days we will be having silent day where no 
words will be exchanged during the chosen days, the first will be before we learn Auslan or other ways to 
communicate, to highlight to the children how difficult it is to communicate without words, the second 
will be towards the end of the term after the children have learnt about other ways to communicate to 
highlight the differences. 

We endeavour to ensure that all the information that you have provided us with in your enrolment is true 
and correct, if there have been any changes, address, contact phone numbers or people that you allow to 
pick up your children, it would be great if you could let us know ASAP. These are crucial details that we 
need to ensure that your child/ren's emergency contact details are up to date, if any of these changes 
have occurred recently, please jump online and amend the details and please also let me know so that 
the details I have are correct as well. 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǿƛƭƭ bh¢ ōŜ ŀǧŜƴŘƛƴƎ ŀ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ōƻƻƪŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ t[9!{9 ŜƴǎǳǊŜ 
ȅƻǳ ƎƛǾŜ ƳŜ ŀ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƻ ƭŜǘ ƳŜ ƪƴƻǿΣ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘ L ŀƳ ƴƻǘ ŎƘŀǎƛƴƎ ǳǇ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǊŜ ǎŀŦŜƭȅ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎŀǊŜπ
ƎƛǾŜǊΦ 

I encourage you all to enrol your child/ren with us in case of emergencies that are beyond your control to 
ensure that I have access to your childΩs details if needed. To enrol your child/ren go to 
www.campaustralia.com.au. 

We have vacancies every morning and afternoon in O.S.H.C. DonΩt hesitate to book your child/ren in to-
day! 

Cheers & Keep Smiling 

Jodie 

http://www.campaustralia.com.au/

